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NOVEMBER IS ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
 

 

http://digitaledition.rotarydownunder.com.au/?iid=147808#folio=1


Apologies:   Jack, Sven, Kathy, Beres, Brad, Eddie, Adrian 
 
Guests:        Jeanne Shaw Principal of Sandridge School, and educator 

            Dr Daryl Moran, and students of the Sandridge School       
            Early Act Club.        

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS    

Yvonne as a past President filled in for George today, and reminded us all of 

our combined Xmas Party break up with the Point GellibǊŀƴŘ /ƭǳō ŀǘ tŜƭƛŎŀƴΩs 
Landing on Mon Dec 12 arrival to between 6.30pm and 7pm. 

Congratulations to Hazel on her amazing effort in raffle ticket sales which 
resulted in a 2nd print run of tickets.       

Nils advises a $550 turnover at the BBQ. 
 
Damien advises Eddie has taken Jordan to the Ryla Camp, and we can look 
forward to Jordan attending a meeting as guest speaker upon his return and 
enlightening us of his camp experience. 
 
The Early Act Sandridge school children ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ά/ŀǊŜ tŀŎƪŀƎŜǎέ of 
donated personal hygiene products in shoe boxes which can be bought at their 
ǎǘŀƭƭ ŀǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅΩǎ ·Ƴŀǎ CŀƛǊΦ They will then be placed under their Xmas tree and 
later distributed with the assistance of the Robert Gillies Foundation to 
aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΩǎ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎΦ 
 
Murray collecting Rotary Foundation EREY application forms please see further 
along in bulletin. 
 

Tony advises further discussions have taken place between our Club and the 
Point Gellibrand Club regarding amalgamation.  The proposal put forward was 
to meet aƻƴŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ tŜƭƛŎŀƴΩǎ [ŀƴŘƛƴƎΣ ŀǎ ŀ ǘǊƛŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ о ƳƻƴǘƘǎ 
of the year, and then reassess. It would be a new meeting place and time for us 
ŀƭƭΦ  ¢ƻƴȅ ǳǊƎŜǎ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ aƻƴŘŀȅΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊΦ 

 

 
 



 

Our Monday lunch meeting was vibrant, and full of 
energy, with our special guests the children of the 

Sandridge School Early Act Club, and their mentors 

Jeannie Shaw and Dr Daryl Moran.  Both Daryl and 
Jeanne are passionate innovators working towards 

developing leadership and grow ing, compassionate 

citizens amongst their students.  They are delighted 
with the way in which the children have gone about 

building a relationship with Rotary, and are grateful 

to have worked alongside our Club throughout the 

year.   The children, with the ir grace and 
confidence, are empowered by the prospect of making a 

difference in the world, and both Daryl and Jeanne 

have been impressed with the initiative the children 
have often shown independently when seeking 

sponsorship or a specific aim.  We were t hen privy to 

the childrenõs Early Act Club Meeting. 

James Valland,  the President of the Early Act Club, 
chaired the meeting skilfully, and Vice President 

Ella  read the 4 way test.  We then heard from 

Treasurer Alex , who reported $5000 had been raised. 
$600  had been raised at the Fatherõs Day stall and 

breakfast, which bought 2 shelter boxes.  $430 was 

raised at the Cup Cake stall for the RSPCA, and $491 

had been raised at the school disco.  The Club has 



made donations of $2040, and the balance has been 

bank ed.  We then heard from Amelia , Club Service, who 
reported on the disco and the initiative of a games 

club to be held at lunch time as an alternative to 

students playing outside.  Zoriana , local service, 

elaborated on the care packages which will be 
availa ble for purchase at our Sunday Xmas fair, and 

will then be distributed by the Robert Gillies 

Foundation for Melbourneõs homeless.  Grace , 
International ,advised that money had already been 

raised to buy 5 wheelchairs for the Wheel Chair for 

Kids Foundation , through sponsorship from local 

Williamstown businesses.  Amelia and Grace also took 
it upon themselves to have a garage sale where they 

raised $120 which was also being donated to Wheel 

Chair for Kids.      

It was a delightful meeting and inspiring for u s all; 
the children were all very much looking forward to 

the Wheelathon to be held the following day, and our 

upcoming Xmas Fair on Sunday.  

 

 

 

 
 
Bella & Damien, hosting the all - important  quiz for 

chocolate!  

  



SANDRIDGE SCHOOL WHEELATHON FOR 

ąWHEELCHAIRS FOR KIDS© 

 

 

 
 

Murray  reports on what an amazing experience the Sandridge School 

Wheelathon fundraising day was .  Dr Daryl Moran and the Earlyact  

children, aged between 10 & 11 years, organized a wheelathon to raise 

money for ąWheelchairs for Kids©.  This is a Rotary program whereby 

wheelchairs are built and sent to disabled children in less fortunate 

countries to ours, like Vietnam & Cambodia.  

Each student of the school took part a nd organized their  own 

sponsors.  Friends and family donated $1 or more per lap.  In total they 

raised $6800, enough money to purchase 34 wheel chairs.  

An excellent achievement of which all were very proud.  

At lunchtime Rotary Club members began cooking a BBQ  and were 

amazed when the  Earlyactors came over and insisted  on cooking the 

sausages & onions, and serving their fellow students.  The cooking 

was done so  under the careful watch of our Club¨s experienced BBQ 

chefs; and t his gave the opportunity for  studen ts and Rotaria ns to 

enjoy talking and  time  spent  together.  

 

   



 

The Early Act chefs with sous -chef Carl£ 

  The all important lap 

recorders£ 

 

 The children hard at work 

wheeling & pushing£ 

A GREAT AND SUCCESSFUL DAY WAS HAD BY ALL£  



Kathy advises of the opportunity to host Japanese TAFE students for 8 nights in 
March next year, please see below for more information.  

 

 

 

 

 



Kathy reminds us of the following: 

 

GROUP VOCATIONAL EXCHANGE TEAM FROM DISTRICT 

3820  

 

Our District will be welcoming a Group Vocational Exchange Team from 
District 3820 in the Philippines in March next year. In a departure from 
previous practice, the vocational program for our visitors is to be 
arranged and managed by the Vocational Service team, and that is why 
I am contacting you. The team is comprised of a nurse involved in health 
education, a paediatric dentist interested in dental disease prevention, a 
microbiologist involved in water quality management, and a 
water/sanitation engineer currently engaged in environmental 
management. 

We are very keen to know whether, within your club, you may have 
members or contacts who may be able to assist the District Vocational 
Committee to arrange vocational placements for short periods (one or 
more days) or, alternatively, vocational visits, for any of the above 
occupations.  

If you are able to assist can you please respond to Philip Rowell of the 
District Vocational Service Committee at prowell@bigpond.net.au. 

If you need any further information regarding the GVE visit please do not 
hesitate to contact me. 

Thanks for your support, 
Alan Seale 

Chair D9800 Vocational Service 

aseale@bigpond.net.au 

0407 285 177 

 This information has been sent to your Vocational Service Chair 
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DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE WHO WANTS TO CHANGE THE WORLD?  

 

Rotary is now accepting applications for the world competitive Rotary Peace 
Fellowships program. The application deadline for submissions through local rotary 
clubs in District 9800 is to the District Chair, Rob Helme, by May 15, 2017. Download 
flyer: Peace Scholars Flyer 2017 
 

Never has there been such an obvious need for well trained committed personnel to 
foster the cause of world peace. Rotary International has been committed to this 
program for 15 years and has trained over 1,000 graduates who work in the fields of 
peace, conflict resolution, human rights, international relations, public administration, 
sustainable development, public health or a related field. Up to 100 fellowships are 
awarded annually (fifty master's degree fellowships and fifty professional 
development fellowships) at Rotary Peace Centres in six prestigious universities 
around the world. Australia has an outstanding track record in supporting and 
mentoring successful applicants. 
 

Two year Master degree 

Up to two years of fully funded graduate study at an internationally recognised 
program in the US, Sweden, UK, or Japan. Australian applicants are unable to apply 
to the Rotary supported Centre in Australia. The program includes a three month 
Applied Field Experience. Funding also covers travel, tuition, fees and board. 
Approximate costs covered are US$80,000. 
This course requires a bachelor's degree in a related field, and three years relevant 
experience. 
 

Three month professional development course 

Designed for mid-career professionals already working in the field of peace and 
conflict resolution. This fully funded course offers a mix of theory and practical skills 
in both a classroom environment at Chulalongkorn University in Bangkok and in the 
field. 
This course requires a bachelor's degree or equivalent in a related field and five 
years of related work experience. 

For further details visit: https://www.rotary.org/en/peace-fellowships 

Speak: to a Rotarian you know 

Contact: Rob Helme at rhelme@bigpond.net.au or 0402 299 492 

Bob Fels at rfels@satlink.com.au or (03) 5989 2455 
 

District 9800 is the leading district worldwide in attracting and mentoring applicants 
to this, the premier international education program of Rotary International. 

This information has been sent to your Foundation Director 
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WORLD OF DIFFERENCE (WOD )  

Rob Hines the Committee Co-Chair of World of Difference is asking 
Clubs to consider student and teacher sponsorship for a Bosala school 
in Cambodia. Cambodia needs your help.  

They also wish to promote their Christmas Campaign ï ñChristmas 
Cards that Make a World of Differenceò. Please see the promotion on 
the website http://wod.org.au/ or contact Rob Hines. Mobile 0407 877 
550  E-mail  rob.hines@live.com.au 

This information has been sent to your International Service Chair 

 

ROTARY OCEANIC MEDICAL AID FOR CHILDREN (ROMAC )  

Jim Prokovnik the Committee Chair for ROMAC in our District 9800 
would very much like to present to Clubs as a Guest Speaker. 

This is an emotive and engaging area and shows Rotary it at its very 
best supporting life changing operations by bringing children to Australia 
for surgical procedures. Jimôs presentations when concluded leave very 
few unaffected. Please contact JimProkhovnik. Mobile 0417 355 627  E-
mail  jimprok@iprimus.com.au 

This information has been sent to your International Service Chair 

 

If you need further information on any of these items or I can assist 

you in any way ï email me at secretary@rotarydistrict9800.org.au 

or give me a call on 0419 302 109.  Marjorie   

 

 ONLY 12 days  to book at the great early bird prices  

inclusive of Welcome Function and Gala Dinner  

Just announced entertainment by Deborah Cheetham AO and the 

Dhungala Childrenôs Choir  

www.rotaryconference.org.au  

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/click.php?id=5140685&em=kathy.roberts@lightupyourlife.com.au&url=http://wod.org.au/
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WHAT DOES THE ROTARY FOUNDATION DO WITH ITS MONEY?  

The Rotary Foundation spends charitable contributions on multiple programs and grants. 
From the eradication of poliomyelitis to scholarships, vocational training teams, Rotary 
Peace Centres and numerous humanitarian projects. Over the past 100 years, close to 4 
billion dollars has been spent on these programs. 
 
In the 2015-2016 Rotary year alone, $25.5 million was spent worldwide on District Grants, 
$70.0 million on Global Grants, $114.7 on polio eradication and $4.1 million was spent on 
the Rotary Peace Centres. 
  
The funds are used for programs and projects Rotarians feel passionate 
about. If you want detailed financial information you should check on-line at www.rotary.org  
and you can see how much was spent on each program as well as operating costs.  
 
Our Foundation is ranked consistently as one of the best charities in the world.  every dollar 
raised is spent on ñdoing good in the worldò here and abroad. 
 

 
   

THANK YOU FOR SUPPORTING THE ROTARY FOUNDATION AND ITS WORK. 
 

Website: http://www.district9800foundation.org/ 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/D9800Foundation/ 

 

 

 

FOUNDATION                                              

FACTS 

http://www.rotary.org/
http://www.district9800foundation.org/
https://www.facebook.com/D9800Foundation/


 
Murray happy to collect our completed ñEvery Rotarian Every 
Yearò contribution forms. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 


